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CONSUMER CONFIDENCE IN

BEEF REMAINS HIGH

(Columbia, MO)  Missouri beef producers are happy to know that the vast majority of Americans believe they are producing a safe product, and that the industry and the government are doing a good job of protecting them from BSE, or mad cow disease.  

According to David Dick, a Sedalia cattleman who is chairman of the Missouri Beef Industry Council (MBIC), a consumer tracking survey conducted June 27-29 found that only about 7 out of every 100 Americans has any concern about the safety of the nation’s beef supply.

“The survey came back in 92, almost 93 percent confidence in the product.  And that comes from our efforts to make sure that they are a well-informed consumer.”  
Recent news coverage of BSE has been extensive as USDA announced the second confirmed U.S. case of the disease in June and another potential at the end of July that turned out negative.  But Dick credits the media for reporting the situation fairly.

“The media’s been good to us.  There’s the item of a story there and they need to report it, but we have the information there to make sure that they do have their facts in order so the consumer gets the truth out of whatever the media puts out.”  
A survey conducted in May found 64 percent of consumers recently had heard something about mad cow disease. But in the June survey, that number had risen to 81 percent, due to extensive media coverage of USDA’s announcement of the new case.

The survey indicates that consumers seem to understand that with the industry and government safeguards in place, BSE does not pose a threat to food safety, or to human or animal health.  Ninety percent of consumers say they believe agriculture officials are doing a good job of protecting the public from exposure to mad cow disease.

The latest survey was funded by the Cattlemen’s Beef Board and conducted by the marketing research firm Ipsos, and has a margin of error of plus or minus 3.2 percent.
###

The Beef Checkoff Program was established as part of the 1985 Farm Bill. The checkoff assesses $1 per head on the sale of live domestic and imported cattle, in addition to a comparable assessment on imported beef and beef products. States retain up to 50 cents on the dollar and forward the other 50 cents per head to the Cattlemen's Beef Promotion and Research Board, which administers the national checkoff program, subject to USDA approval.
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